
East Goshen Township 
Futurist Committee 

August 25,2022 
Draft Minutes 

 
Members present:  
Tom Kilburn 
 
Staff present; 
Dave Ware 
 
Call to order, Pledge of Allegiance and Moment of Silence 
 
July minutes were approved 
 
Business: 
Tom reviewed potential Paoli Pike Trail(PPT)/neighborhood connector 
options. These options will need some additional vetting before presenting 
to the BOS.  Tom will followup with Mark Miller to get his input.  Dave 
provided hard copies of the trail connector options presented in the PPT 
master plan. 
The options presented were: 
1 Connect to Colonial Dr and the Cornwallis neighborhood along 352 with a 
new path across the front of the Bible Church property and a short stretch 
thru the Dentist office parking lot.  This path would be about 150 yards and 
open up trail access to approximately 70 homes.  Consider paving options 
other than asphalt.   
2 Connect Bow Tree development along wide shoulder on 352 from north 
end of Bow Tree  Drive to the path just south of the Blacksmith Shop.  Put 
up barrier along this section to protect pedestrians/bikers from auto traffic.  
The shoulder is about 8 feet wide and is currently striped.  Also consider a 
path connecting the parking lot at the back of the Blacksmith Shop with the 
parking lot to the wooden observation deck parking lot. There is a trail from 
here through the open space by Applebrook preserve that connects in to 
the PPT.  This connection would provide access to about 500 residents.   
3 Marydell/New Kent connector along 352 from Barker drive as laid out in 
the PPT Master Plan.  This connector would provide safe access for about 
670 homes.   



4 Connect Bittersweet/Grand Oak thru existing right of way off Linden Lane 
at rear of CDI in the Business Park to the Trail thru the Business park 
which has bike lane marked.  This would connect over 189 homes  with 
about 100-150 yards of trail.   
 
 


